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Bulletin 

January 7th, 2021 Meeting 

Presiding:  

President Robert Husman, called the meeting to order at 7:08am. 

Pledge:  

Jim Felt 

Prayer:   

Larry Hughes. 

Guests:  

Key Clubbers: 

Isabella Mendoza, Div 46 

Monica,Lt Gov div 46 N, who was unable to unmute her mic to introduce herself. 

Mariana, Vanguard Secretary 

Keziah, Vibiela, Enochs Key Club , VP 

Adrien Sabobo, Enochs Key Club President, 

 

Board Report:   

Donation to Center for Human Services for $1000. 

There is an upcoming Crab Feed at Howard training Center. It will be a Drive Thru, Feb 5th and 

6th - 6pm Thurs and Fri. $50 per person 

New member Rose Galloway was approved. 

 

Announcements 

Car Show Progress was made with a meeting of Brent Burnside. Robert, Charlie, Aaron, Bob 

Quintella from City Golf Courses. They reviewed entrance areas for Car Show use at Dryden 

Golf Course. Preparations are being made for the Car Show, Covid permiting. 
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Facebook page was bought up by Judy Herrero. Suggestion to change from Public group to 

Traditional facebook page and a 'Pinterest' page so we get better exposure. Request for help to 

transfer to the new page and then keep posting and responding to messages. Judy requested 

that volunteers have a 'positive' attitude and youthful tech abilities which might be hard to find 

among members. Although, possibly a Key Club member who might be familiar with such 

things? 

Ken Nolte is organizing a Pajama Pickup on Jan 14th. Davis Park to help Vanguard key club’s 

pajama party. 

 

Marty Villa gave a summary of the Christmas Basket project. 116 children and 39 families 

served with 345 books and art baskets and gift cards. Goodman, Wasmund and Villa went to 

the Bairey’s to pick up books and then to Judy and Mike Herrero who did art basket and then to 

Costless Market for food certificates where Clay Nibler, the manager, has been a longtime 

supporter for us. They took all these items to the schools for distribution. Randy Cook's kind 

offer of the man cave had to be declined due to Covid worries. Kudos to the team for coming 

up with Covid acceptable alternatives ways of doing things. 

 

President Roberts weekly question: What has anybody done for the community? 

Gary and Jackie Zimmerman have been working on the steering committee for a Parkinson's 

outreach group. 

Keziah Vibieda is working on a Veterans and Aging committee project. 

Tim Ragsdale is working hard on the Classic Car Museum. 

Grace Davis Key Club made tote bags for the homeless. Grace Davis was not represented at the 

meeting but one of our key club visitors was able to report that they had an event for our 

division where key clubbers made tote bags for the homeless and around 25 tote bags were 

made out of old t-shirts, for the Modesto Gospel Mission this month! 

 

Events:   
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Isabella Mendoza reported on the ‘Battle of the Branches’, January 16, 2021 from 2-4pm.  This is a date 

change.  Battle of the Branches has all levels of Kiwanis groups, competing virtually in games like, Escape 

Room, Trivia and Charades.  Sign-up to compete for this fun event. 

https://tinyurl.com/EHS-KC-FB  which is Enochs Key Club webpage Facebook page to see more updates. 

 

 

Birthdays:  

Dirk Paintedman celebrated. Problems with unmuting. Jan 5th. Normal work day except for home and 

enchiladas and capital confusion on TV. $4 for 69 years. 

Wedding Anniversaries: 

Wedding anniversary on 1/1 for Howard Sweet. 

Membership Anniversaries:  

1/1 1985 for Howard Sweet. 

Anna Kanbara 1/2 2019 

Adrian Crane 1/5/1989 although Adrian had to be reminded. 

Happy/Sad Bucks:  

Judy Herrero was happy to see Isabella at her work at Michaels. Recognized by her two color hair! 

Lori . $20 Happy that husband John has recovered from Covid. It was 2 weeks of isolations. Also her son 

proposed to and was accepted by his girlfriend so is now Fiancée. 

Jim Felt. Three happy bucks. Covid Rendezvous No voided checks so hopefully he is picking up n teh 

treasury job. 

Marty Villa. New Year sad buck. Usual routine of football bowls was thrown into confusion by the Rose 

Bowl being in Texas not CA. 

 

After a brief hold while Birthdays and Anniversaries were announced, we continued with Happy and Sad 

Bucks. 

https://tinyurl.com/EHS-KC-FB
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Happy buck from Adrian for enjoying local serenity at the river rather than angst through news media. 

Judy announced Jim Ridenour of the Modesto Mayor race as our program next week and watch for 

ballots in your mail. Sue Zwahlen, the other candidate, was our program last week. 

Program:  

No program today; unless we count Jim Felt who led pet presentation hour with his dog. 

Adjourn:   

With the reminder ‘Make change in our community for the better’, President Husman adjourned the 

meeting at 7:56 am. 

 

Upcoming Programs: 

Jan 14th -- Second of two weeks featuring the candidates in the runoff for Modesto 

Mayor.  Doug Ridenour will visit. (Sue Zwahlen visited last week). 

 

2020-2021 Board 

 

President: Robert Husman 

Vice President: Aaron Kellums 

2nd Vice president: Jim Graham 

Secretary: Lori Rosman 

Treasurer: Jim Felt 

 

 

Board Members: 

2019-2021 – Laura Maki, Brian Sanders, Gary Wasmund, Bob Riedel 

2020-2022 – Troy Wright, Loren Suelzle, AJ Figueroa, Ana Kanbara 


